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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
February 8, 2012   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of January 11, 2012 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Equestrian Use (Equestrian proposal draft attached)
· Annual Dues Request/ETMD newsletter

· Financial Report (sent along w/Agenda via email)
· Trail Management  


i. Events – Carole B (proposed notice att’d; event requests updates in Monthly Summary)
ii. Updates on Trail Markers/Signage/benches – Tad R
iii. Wells – Tad R – status on Kennebunk-Wells Co-Location Agreement with Unitil

3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 20 min   Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Opening Ceremony – 5/16

ii. Pending items:  Bollards; Budget Overage resolution; Ramp; OOB Maintenance Agreement
· Scarborough –  019386.00  
i. $150,000 .8 mi. design award
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
· March Meeting Topics

i. Southern ET outreach

5. Next Meeting – March14, 2012
6.  Adjourn
Minutes

ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
January 11, 2012

Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


Anita Rosencrantz

North Berwick


-

Wells



Town Manager Jon Carter

Kennebunk


Mike Claus 

Arundel



Tad Redway, President (arrived 9:25)
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, Vice-President & Treasurer

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary
Old Orchard Beach

-


Scarborough


Bill Reichl
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Bob Lanigra, John Andrews
ETMD Executive Director
Carole Brush

(Attendees are identified by initials)
DL opened meeting at 8:35 a.m., President Redway being delayed in Arundel. Board members introduced themselves to the several people in the audience interested in equestrian use of the trail.

7. Minutes of December 14, 2011 --  AR moves to approve, BL 2nds, so voted, 3-0-3 (JA, BH, BR).
8. ETMD Priorities   
· Equestrian Use – CB: Scarborough cannot have horses on the Trail per Ordinance. Moratorium was established due to impacts on trail. Complaints were mostly verbal, some written. Attendee from Lank Farm, Ross Road, Kennebunk: gave easement because horses were to be allowed, per Barry. I joined the ETA so as to hear about any issues. Heard none. Karen Gorman e-mailed that horses not allowed any more. Newsletters have included no word on horse use. Thought there were no concerns. Posted a note in barn, be respectful, don’t gallop. Could have corrected problem if we’d had a heads-up. MC: let’s focus on a plan to get horses on the trail. Attendee: my suggestion: allow horse use on one side of trail. Can dismount and kick waste to side (opinions differed on this). Attendee: I can’t get off my horse, can’t get back on without mounting block. 

MC: there are the Lanks on Kennebunk side of the Kennebunk River, and another stable on north side of the river. If we schedule something with Unitil, we could send an ATV on each section and do waste removal. BL: how does Biddeford feel about it? MC: the Toro is available to other towns for use. DL: MDOT has stated that horse use is not desirable. JA: we have seen wear and tear on the trail, galloping horses, and have been advised that equestrian use of the Trail could affect future fundingl. DL: in spring, surface will be compromised more so than summer. Attendee: if we use only half of trail, would help. Lank: likes idea of ATV waste maintenance. We kick off to side on our farm. If cautions could be posted on website re: no riding due to rain, would help. DL: ETMD and ETA are separate. Attendee: moratorium on whole trail, or 1 section? JB: KAB section. Discussion was prohibiting horses entirely, but Tad suggested a moratorium instead. 

Attendee: Equine Land Conservation Resource, works with landowners to create partnerships. Have lived on Emmons Road for 16 years, have ridden on RR bed for close to 20 years. I use the trail for access to other trail systems. The Mousam Trail and Saddle Club does the same, so the moratorium limits access. Would propose a group of trail stewards, if problems arise, then steward from that town could be reached, bring a rake out, use the 4-wheeler. Attendee: bikes should have speed limit, too, if trotting or galloping is limited. Attendee: we’re not an organized group, fairly random. Should use Facebook and website both to get word out. Attendee: Scarborough Downs track is stonedust, and is not damaged. Attendee: should post a set of rules that I can direct to my boarders, and for other barns. Attendee: I heard most damage was done from Limerick Road to Biddeford Spur. Attendee: bicyclists should be respectful. 

JA: motion – we ask reps of horse community to form a committee on shared equestrian use of the Eastern Trail, and that the committee draft a set of rules for equestrian use, to be discussed by Board. 2nd by AR.  AR: all remember that there are many users on Trail, not just for horses. Trail use has been heavy. BH: always have to be mindful of Unitil and MDOT – the one is our landlord, the other pays most of the bills. Info on carriage paths in Acadia available? JA: I volunteer to meet with the committee. Tad arrives 9:25.

Attendees: can moratorium be lifted? DL: moves that moratorium be removed until March 1, allow plan to be created, and that March 1 would go back into effect unless otherwise decided. BH: 2nds. MC: cleaning up and trail use, and Unitil – not easy company to deal with, but safety of pipeline is their concern. That’s why snowmobiles aren’t allowed. Attendee: Unitil has allowed horses. MC: motorized vehicle for clean up should be remembered. 8-0-1 (Tad) . 

DL: please post notice of Feb. meeting for both equestrian and other users. 

· Trail Management  


i. Operations 

· Updates on Trail Markers/Signage

Tad: any installed yet? Not in Saco, Arundel, Kennebunk. Scarborough does. Dan Stewart’s concern is parking. Anti-theft bolts, aluminum, being used. Tad: letter to ETA on plaque for Turnpike Bridge? 

a. Emergency Response Markers, Town Lines 

MC: White Sign suggested 4” x 8” not best, bolt holes would interfere with lettering. JA: quarter-mile markers to start at Bug Light Park – assume off-road, or on-road trail? On-road, so would have to be rearranged as sections are completed. Taking it only as far south as the Turnpike. Tad: these will be on E-911 system, dispatchers will deal with re-numbering when it occurs. AR: should reflect what’s out there. Biddeford is marking town line. Will be installed on metal posts, towns will pay but reimbursement from ETMD is expected. Chief Thurlow, Scarborough, headed committee. Tracy Ross and Aimee Dubois have produced a GPS’d map for sign installation. Tad will call SoPo about their signs. Payment undetermined at this point.

b. Mileage

c. Signage  -- DS wants on-road signs to stay up. MC: do we want to send users up Warren’s Way, or … JA: trail guide will show Warren’s Way. Okay, let’s keep that. 

BL: SMMC wants to put up marker signs for 2.5 miles from parking lot. DL: can we see a graphic, or map of what they plan? BH: how about a deal: SMMC installs a kiosk, then okay with signs. JB: visual clutter. 
· Financial Report (Emailed with Agenda)
· Events—DL, recent fundraiser in the wake of an injury, at SMMC, got permission from Dr. Faulkner’s office so otherwise-not-allowed parking was used. Stakes were driven in, or tried. Lack of permit. CB: someone wants a Sept. 17 event. BL: A triathlon is coming up, too. BL: should have a rep at every event, and brochures to pass out. Tad: press outreach re: trail events. Will do a press release, and CB will install similar language in kiosks.  

· Wells 

i. Jon Carter suggests initiating negotiation on Kennebunk-Wells Co-Location Agreement with Unitil – to include South Berwick, per Anita’s request. Tad has broached with Patty Quinn. JC: spoke to Patty at closing, she’s open to it. Next year, the Rte. 109 bridge will be complete. Bridge over pipeline will include ADA access. Train station is seeing more bikes. JA: if $$ are sought for design from Kennebunk to Eliot, omitting North Berwick could be a problem. AR: South Berwick’s paying dues, deserves attention. JC: Bob Markell is new manager in Kittery, ETMD should meet with him.  

9. Ongoing Projects:  Carole B.
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  

i. Pending items 

· Warning Signal lights (Rte 1 by I-195 crossing) – up. 

· Bollards -- Plans called for 47 bollards, all but 16 installed. Bases are non-returnable. Posts were returned. Roughly $3500 worth of bollards. Whose fault, and MDOT will not pay for them if not installed. DL: can ETA go halves with us? We have $5700 in trail operations line item. CB: will contact Jennifer Paul about it, but wants to know our stance. How much to get the bollard posts back? Shaw Bros. has refused to eat the cost. Burden more M&M’s than DHAI’s. CB will talk with MDOT. 
· Budget -- CB: overages of about $115,000. Ray Lavoie working on them.

· Maintenance Agreements

a. Saco received; OOB sent 1/05.

· Scarborough –  019386.00  -- have interviewed, but until negotiations over price complete, no award.

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design award

10. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   
JA: ETA planning on a Sunday in May for Saco-OOB opening, and annual meeting. Tad: a Sunday probably won’t work, re: attendees from Augusta. General agreement on this point.

11. Next Meeting – February 8, 2012

12.  Adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
 EASTERN TRAIL EQUESTRIAN STEWARDSHIP 
Statement of Purpose and Intent 
It is the purpose and intent of the Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship to preserve and protect equestrian use of the Eastern Trail through education, networking, volunteerism and practices of being good horse neighbors. 

Equestrian trail riders will be respectful of the multi-use intent of the Eastern Trail and will employ good horsemanship and land-use practices in order to ensure the safety of all users. 
Equestrian Trail riders will be careful and considerate of the land where they ride, and polite to landowners and other trail users. We understand that just one rude or careless rider can end trail privileges for everyone. Therefore The Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship will network with area horse barns and stables in order to inform equestrian trail users of the rules and regulations of the Eastern Trail. 

The Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship will promote the protection of the natural environment and the optimal conditions of the trail. 

The Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship will recruit representation and volunteers from municipalities surrounding the Eastern Trail to act as liaisons with the ETMD, the ETA and help with trail maintenance, trail guardianship and support of shared use interactions. 
The Eastern Trail Equestrian Stewardship will provide representation at monthly meetings of the ETA and the ETMD. 

Rules of the Trail 
In order to maintain the right to ride the Eastern Trail, equestrians are asked to obey the following rules: 

Safety: 

Yield to other users at a walk. Dismount your horse if necessary. 

Walking is the most acceptable trail gait. No gait faster than a trot. Canter/lope, gallop or race speed is prohibited on the Eastern Trail. 

Ride to the right and in single file when encountering other users. 

All users should maintain a safe distance of at least ten feet from horses on the trail. 

Waste: 

If your horse makes manure, dismount and dispose of it immediately from the surface and shoulder of the trail. Manure left on the trail may jeopardize the future of equestrian use of the Eastern Trail. 

Trail Surface: 

Equestrians should be aware of weather and footing conditions in order not to cause damage to the surface of the trail. During periods of extremely wet weather, trail conditions and closings will be posted on the Eastern Trail Alliance website and Facebook pages. www.easterntrail.org 
Rev. 1/17/12
Eastern Trail is private property managed by the

Eastern TrailManagement District (ETMD) 
and maintained by the local municipality.

Groups organizing events on the Eastern Trail must obtain written permission from the ETMD 
45 days prior to any event.
Event application and rules are located on the ETA website - www.EasternTrail.org
FMI contact ETMD at:

ETA@EasternTrail.org, 207-284-9260.

Land use is a privilege, not a right.
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